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from DIA, of a digital portal to enable single parents to more easily access information about their 
specific circumstances and assistances available.  

As requested by your office, we have reached out to Project Gender to arrange a meeting and 
consider tangible and practical supports, particularly in light of the adverse weather events and 
the ongoing cost of living pressures being experienced by all families.    

Manatū Wāhine Physical Activity and Wellbeing Fund 

On Monday 1, you and Manatū Wāhine jointly launched the Manatū Wāhine Physical Activity and 
Wellbeing Fund. The $500,000 contestable fund is aimed at supporting community-led initiatives 
that improve women and girls’ access to sport and active recreation activities to support their 
wider wellbeing. Registrations for the contestable fund opened on 1 May, and early engagement 
has been very positive. 

Representatives from organisations across the sector who share a passion for improving the 
wellbeing for wāhine joined us in celebrating the successful launch. 

An assessment panel will review all applications after the close date of Monday 29 May. The 
panel is made-up of NGO representatives with one panel member from Ministry for Women. A 
further update will be provided, once applications have closed. 

Leadership and Legacy: Celebrating women leaders in Aotearoa 

Planning for our Leadership and Legacy event on Tuesday 6 June is well underway, with 
confirmation almost complete for our panel of inspiring wāhine. The event will be an opportunity to 
share in the success of trailbazing wāhine today on ahead of 130th anniversary Suffrage Day 
celebrations.  

You will open the event with a keynote address about the work underway for women in Aotearoa, 
and the importance of acknowledging and celebrating women in leadership. 

As part of this, we also intend to launch the 2022 Gender and Ethnic stocktake of women in 
governance positions across the public sector. A aide-memoire and speech will be provided to 
your Office later this month. 

Launch of upgraded Manatū Wāhine website  

We are preparing to launch our upgraded website in the next few weeks. Our site’s main web 
address (URL) remains the same, https://www.women.govt.nz, but we are making it easier for 
people to find information key issues effecting wāhine women and kōtiro girls and the Ministry’s 
work in a modern, inclusive and informative online environment.  

This new website contains information about the Ministry and its priority work areas, research and 
resources, advice to support women in their governance careers, and the What’s My Gender Pay 
Gap? and Bringing Gender In tools.  

The new website is a work in progress, and the Ministry will continue to update the site with new 
and improved content throughout 2023. 

We will keep your office updated as this progresses and the timing of the website launch closer to 
the time. We will also update our social media channels and key stakeholders ahead of the 
website launch, and on launch day once the website is live.  

  










